
     

BUDGET ALERT  
Supporting Students Served in Juvenile Court &  

County Community Schools 
June 1, 2023 

Dear President pro Tempore Atkins, Speaker Rendon, Senator Skinner, and Assembly Member 
Ting,  

On behalf of the nearly 13,000 students served by juvenile court and county community schools 
(JCCS), our broad coalition of educational leaders, school board members, and statewide 
educational associations appreciate the inclusion of $80 million in the state budget for students 
served in JCCS programs.  

Like their colleague, Assembly Member Mike Gipson, the Assembly, Senate, and Governor have 
all agreed: Students in these settings deserve the improved educational, mental health, 
vocational, and transition services proposed by the Governor. 

Regrettably, we must oppose the Assembly’s proposal to delay these funds by one year and 
make the funding contingent upon accountability amendments adopted through future 
legislation. This coalition believes the amendments needed to adopt the new JCCS funding, 
including enhanced accountability, can be resolved this year in TBL. We cannot afford to wait. 

We therefore urge the Legislature to: 

(1) Approve the new JCCS funding for the 2023–24 Budget Act. 

As the state’s revenue picture evolves, proposals like this—focusing on students who have long 
been underserved by the current funding system—risk being swept into the overall budget. 
Delaying the funding will increase the odds these students never see the existence and impact 
of the new revenue. 

(2) Adopt accountability provisions in TBL now, not future legislation. 

County offices and county boards of education welcome greater visibility into JCCS education 
and student outcomes. We believe an agreement on accountability can and should be 
adopted in the 2023–24 Budget Act. We urge the Legislature to adopt TBL that expands upon 
JCCS accountability reporting for student access to educational program offerings, post-
secondary preparation and dual enrollment, and mental and behavioral health support 
services. County offices that operate JCCS programs should report new data for students who 
enter and transition from a juvenile court or county community school. 

(3) Adopt a technical amendment to increase and improve educational services in every 
county. 

As currently drafted, students in JCCS programs in many counties, such as Santa Clara, Stanislaus, 
Mendocino, and Contra Costa, would be at risk of near-term budget shortfalls, which would 
negatively impact the very educational programs we seek to expand.  

With these three considerations, our at-promise students in JCCS programs will be able to realize 
the benefits of additional educational, mental health, vocational, and transition services. We 
urge you to support the proposal protecting services for students attending juvenile court and 
county community schools by taking the above actions. 
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Organizations in Support 

• California County Superintendents 
• California School Boards Association 
• Association of California School 

Administrators 
• California Association of School Business 

Officials 
• Central Valley Education Coalition 

 

Educational Leaders in Support 
• Dr. Debra Duardo, Los Angeles County 

Superintendent of Schools 
• Dr. Stacey Adler, Mono County Superintendent of Schools 
• Ted Alejandre, San Bernardino County Superintendent of Schools 
• Jeff Aranguena, Mariposa County Superintendent of Schools   
• Dr. Mary Barlow, Kern County Superintendent of Schools 
• Todd Barlow, Kings County Superintendent of Schools 
• Troy Brown, Ed.D. San Joaquin County Superintendent of Schools 
• Dr. Amie Carter, Sonoma County Superintendent of Schools 
• Allan S. Carver, Siskiyou County Superintendent of Schools 
• Alysse Castro, Alameda County Superintendent of Schools 
• John Carroll, Marin County Superintendent of Schools 
• Michael Davies-Hughes, Humboldt County Superintendent of Schools 
• Mary Ann Dewan, Ph.D. Santa Clara County Superintendent of Schools   
• Richard DuVarney, Tehama County Superintendent of Schools 
• Lisette Estrella-Henderson, Solano County Superintendent of Schools 
• Brock Falkenberg, Lake County Superintendent 
• Todd Finnell, Imperial County Superintendent of Schools 
• Judy Flores, Shasta County Superintendent of Schools 
• Gayle Garbolino-Mojica, Placer County Superintendent of Schools 
• Nicole Glentzer, Mendocino County Superintendent of Schools  
• Paul Gothold, San Diego County Superintendent of Schools 
• Edwin Gomez, Ed.D. Riverside County Superintendent of Schools 
• Patricia Gunderson, Lassen County Superintendent of Schools 
• Dr. Deneen Guss, Monterey County Superintendent of Schools 
• Tim A. Hire, Tulare County Superintendent of Schools 
• Scott W. Lay, Nevada County Superintendent of Schools 
• Garth Lewis, Yolo County Superintendent of Schools 
• Krystal Lomanto, San Benito County Superintendent of Schools   
• Lynn Mackey, Contra Costa County, Superintendent of Schools 
• Nancy Magee, San Mateo County Superintendent of Schools 
• Mike Martin, Modoc County Superintendent of Schools 
• Dr. Ed Manansala, El Dorado County Superintendent of Schools 
• Cecilia A. Massetti, Ed.D. Madera County Superintendent of Schools 
• Dr. Cesar Morales, Ventura County Superintendent of Schools   
• Barbara Nemko, Ph.D.  Napa County Superintendent of Schools 
• Barry D. Simpson, Inyo County Superintendent of Schools  
• Tom Reusser, Sutter County Superintendent of Schools 
• Dr. Francisco Reveles, Yuba County Superintendent of Schools 
• Dr. Fabio Robles, Trinity County Superintendent of Schools 
• Dr. Faris Sabbah, Santa Cruz County Superintendent of Schools 
• Mary Sakuma, Butte County Superintendent of Schools 

For more information 

Attachment (A) Read our fact sheet 
supporting this budget 
proposal 

Attachment (B) Read the proposed 
accountability and 
technical amendments 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1reW7pi2AXPtP7iQjAtSYy7ocMggZRpJC/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/13qAZ6lU3-YuUXSuEyG7GI7rKgTijJtQn/view?usp=sharing
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• Dr. Susan Salcido, Santa Barbara County Superintendent of Schools 
• Steve M. Tietjen, Ed.D. Merced County Superintendent of Schools 
• Michael P. West, Colusa County Superintendent of Schools 
• Alameda County Board of Education 
• Santa Barbara County Board of Education 
• Butte County Board of Education 
• Lake County Board of Education 
• Mono County Board of Education 
• Monterey County Board of Education 
• Plumas County Board of Education 
• Sacramento County Board of Education 
• San Bernardino County Board of Education 
• Santa Cruz County Board of Education 
• Sutter County Board of Education 
• Yolo County Board of Education 
• Imperial County Board of Education 
• Tuolumne County Board of Education 
• Sonoma County Board of Education 
• San Mateo County Board of Education 
• Solano County Board of Education 
• Kings County Board of Education 
• Tulare County Board of Education 
• Merced County Board of Education 
• Mendocino County Board of Education 
• Colusa County Board of Education 
• Humboldt County Board of Education 
• Contra Costa County Board of Education 
• Santa Clara County Board of Education 
• San Benito County Board of Education 
• Mariposa County Board of Education 
• Placer County Board of Education 
• El Dorado County Board of Education 
• Trinity County Board of Education 
• Los Angeles County Board of Education 
• Ventura County Board of Education 
• Madera County Board of Education 
• San Luis Obispo County Board of Education 
• Marin County Board of Education 
• Orange County Department of Education 

Cc: Members, Assembly Budget Committee  
 Members, Senate Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review  
 Assembly and Senate Republican Offices of Policy  
 Ben Chida, Chief Deputy Cabinet Secretary, Office of Governor Gavin Newsom  
 Nichole Munoz-Murillo, Deputy Legislative Secretary, Office of Governor Gavin Newsom  
 Brooks Allen, Executive Director, California State Board of Education  
 Chris Ferguson, Program Budget Manager, California Department of Finance 

Amber Alexander, Assistant Program Budget Manager, California Department of Finance 
Rebecca Lee, Assistant Program Budget Manager, California Department of Finance 

 


